
 
 

 

April 27, 2021 

  

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro                                                 The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chair                                                                                        Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations                                      House Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives      U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515                                                           Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

I am requesting funding for Hartford County, CT, City of New Britain—to demolish and abate the former 

Thomas Aquinas High School for the development of up to 14 single family homes. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of New Britain, located at 27 West Main Street, New 

Britain, CT 06051. 

The funding would be used to remove the blighted structure and allow for the addition of owner-occupied 

housing that will serve as a keystone community development initiative in the city’s predominately low income 

Eastside.  

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Jahana Hayes 

Member of Congress 


